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“SET” ADVISORY FOR ALL RESIDENTS OF 
THOMPSON DRAW 2, TONTO VILLAGE, AND 

DIAMOND POINT SUMMER HOMES 
 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

Date:09/07/2024 
Time:   09:00 

As a result of Fire-fighting activity on the Preacher Fire, The Gila County Sheriff's has issued a 
“SET” status on the Ready, Set, Go model for the following areas due to anticipated fire 
activity. 
  

 Thompson Draw 2 
 Tonto Village 
 Diamond Point Summer Homes  

  
Fire crews will begin firing operations on Sunday, September 8th which will be conducted along 
the Control Road (FS 64). Crews will be starting near Tonto Village, moving toward the 
west. Crews will also be starting from the junction of FS 64 and FS 65, moving east toward 
Tonto Village. 
 
 Although these communities are not immediately threatened, the SET notification is a preparatory 
measure. 
SET – Be Alert 

Know there is significant danger in your area. 

• Residents should consider voluntarily relocating with family/friends outside the affected area. Residents 
should avoid close contact with those who are sick and should practice public health recommendations 
when relocating. 

• Grab your emergency go kit. 

• Keep in mind unique needs for your family or special equipment for pets and livestock. 

• Stay aware of the latest news and information from public safety and public health officials. 

• This might be the only notice you receive. Emergency services cannot guarantee they will be able to notify 
everyone if conditions rapidly deteriorate. Be SET to GO. 

For more information go to https://ein.az.gov/ready-set-go 
To receive emergency notifications from Gila County go to: Readygila.com/alertswarnings 
 

In the event of an emergency, please call 911. 
 

Carl Melford 

Gila County Emergency Manager 


